MARYLAND STATE ATHLETIC COMMISSION

MINUTES  -  WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 16, 2015
On Wednesday, December 16, 2015, the Maryland State Athletic Commission meeting was called to order by Chairman Arnold “Arnie” Dansicker at 2:10 p.m..  Present were the following:  Chairman Dansicker; Commissioner Ben Alperstein; Commissioner Sean Malone; Commissioner Lenny Moore; Commissioner Malik Rahman; Patrick Pannella, Executive Director; and Eric London, Counsel. 
BEST WISHES FOR A FULL AND SPEEDY RECOVERY

TO MARYLAND GOVERNOR LARRY HOGAN
The Commission voiced its continued support of Maryland Governor Larry Hogan as he undergoes medical treatment for non-Hodgkin’s lymphoma.  The Commission expressed its well wishes for a full and speedy recovery by Governor Hogan.

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
Chairman Dansicker provided the Commission with the following report on the Commission-sanctioned activities held in the State of Maryland during 2015.  The Commission regulated its “fair share” of boxing, MMA and wrestling events during the year.  No contestants in combative sports suffered serious medical injuries, and the Commission sought to protect fighters by not approving “mismatches”.  The Commission strived to be “business friendly”, seeking to directly address promoter concerns whenever raised and meeting with promoters for discussion purposes when appropriate.  The Commission’s staff of referees, judges and inspectors performed their various duties in an outstanding manner.  Commission ringside physicians demonstrated that, collectively, they are one of the finest – if not the best – contingents of ringside physicians of any athletic commission in the country.  The Commissioners provided tremendous input in bringing new ideas to support the Commission’s regulatory commitment.  Counsel London was “always on top of everything” in rendering sound legal advice, and Executive Director Pannella remained dedicated and available “24/7” to contribute to the Commission’s success in 2015.  The Commission is looking forward to the coming year, particularly with the opening of the MGM National Harbor Casino in Prince George’s County in the latter part of 2016 and the probability of professional boxing events being held at this new venue.  
COMMISSION APPROVAL OF PROPOSED BOXING CONTESTS
Chairman Dansicker and Commissioner Rahman led a Commission discussion regarding the Commission’s approval of boxing contests proposed by promoters and matchmakers for professional boxing events being held in the State of Maryland.

Chairman Dansicker noted that the Commission places a great emphasis on treating all promoters and matchmakers fairly and impartially when considering whether or not to approve a proposed professional boxing contest. 
NEW STATUTORY PROVISON – 

MEETING ATTENDANCE REQUIREMENTS
Counsel London discussed the October of 2014 statutory provision requiring that a Commission member shall be considered to have resigned if the member did not attend at least two-thirds of the commission meetings held during any consecutive twelve-month period.  
THE GAME SPORTS BAR - POSSIBLE VENUE FOR EVENTS
Chairman Dansicker and Executive Director Pannella provided the Commission with the following overview of a meeting which they held on December 11, 2016 with Jimmy and Ellen Trujillo, the owners of The Game Sports Bar located at 1400 Warner Street, adjacent to The Horseshoe Casino, in Baltimore.   Chairman Dansicker and Executive Director Pannella requested the meeting in the hope of locating another venue in Maryland to hold Commission-sanctioned events and to further the Commission’s business friendly efforts.  Representatives of Shawstyle Productions, LLC also attended this meeting, which immediately followed a Commission-sanctioned weigh-in activity held at the venue.  Mr. Trujillo indicated that a large room, located in the rear of The Game Sport Bar, will be undergoing renovations early in the coming year and will soon be available to accommodate a crowd of up to 700 spectators for combative sports events and professional wrestling events.  Mr. Trujillo explained that the room was utilized when The Game Sports Bar was first opened. 
REVIEW OF DECEMBER 4, 2015 PROFESSIONAL BOXING EVENT
Executive Director Pannella provided the Commission with the following review of the professional boxing event promoted by King’s Promotions, LLC, advertising as King’s Promotions, and held on  December 4, 2015 at Rosecroft Raceway in Ft. Washington, Maryland.  The professional boxing event included six professional boxing contests and 30 scheduled rounds of professional boxing competition.  This was the first boxing event promoted by King’s Promotions, LLC in the State of Maryland.  A contingent of three boxers from Hungary competed in bouts.
REVIEW OF DECEMBER 12, 2015 PROFESSIONAL BOXING EVENT
Chairman Dansicker and Commissioner Rahman provided the Commission with the following review of the professional boxing event promoted by Shawstyle Productions, LLC, advertising as Shawstyle Productions, and held on December 12, 2015 at The Clarence “Du” Burns Arena in Baltimore, Maryland.  The professional boxing event included seven professional boxing contests and 32 scheduled rounds of professional boxing competition.  Former heavyweight boxing champion Hasim Rahman competed in a four-round exhibition boxing contest on the card.  Shariff Rahman, Hasim Rahman’s son, made his professional boxing debut.  A festive, near sellout crowd was in attendance.  

UPCOMING COMMISSION MEETINGS
Chairman Dansicker announced that the next three Commission meetings will be held the Third Floor Conference Room, 500 North Calvert Street in Baltimore at 11:00 a.m. on the following dates:  (1) Wednesday, January 27, 2016; (2) Wednesday, February 24, 2016; and (3) Wednesday, March 30, 2016 at 11:00 a.m..
ADJOURNMENT

Upon a motion by Commissioner Moore, and seconded by Commissioner Alperstein, the Commission voted unanimously (5-0) to adjourn the meeting at 3:00 p.m..
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